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• The Comprehensive Recreation Parks & Open Space (CRPOS) Study Committee 
continues to meet on the 3rd Tuesday of each month using the Zoom platform.  PASHEK-
MTR handles all meeting logistics, and all meetings are open to the public.     
 

• Council President Gallo, Councilmember Koontz, Code Enforcement Officer Rafferty and 
I attended the Greater Harrisburg Association of Realtors municipal breakfast on 
June 21st.  This annual event included an update from the Harrisburg Regional Chamber 
and CREDC. 
 

• I submitted our Cumberland County Recovery Grant application on June 20th for 
stormwater remediation on Walnut from Fort to North Third and on North Third from 
Walnut to Market.  If successful the project includes stormwater piping, installation of 
rain gardens, and a porous paving application on the section of Poplar between North 
Third and the dead end. 
 

• We met with representatives from the Tri-County Regional Planning Commission to 
discuss grant opportunities.  We will be pursuing a Regional Transportation Grant for 
streetscape improvements on Third Street from Market to the bridge closest to Lowther 
Street.  These improvements will tie into proposed improvements in the Bottleneck as 
well as future plans Penn DOT may have to replace that bridge.  Deadline to apply is 
July 31.   
 

• Staffing update: 
o We are in the process of hiring an MS4 Coordinator and expect the appointment 

to be made at the July 21st Business Meeting. 
o I received notice of another staff retirement.  Terry Fasick in the Maintenance 

Department will be leaving us on July 8th after more than 40 years of service to 
the community.  We wish him well as he starts this next chapter of his life. 


